AGM report 2018

Core Activities:
Our membership fees pay only for the core activities of the club: Club Affiliations, membership expenses (including maintaining our website), membership and participation in our 3 local cross country leagues (this was the prime reason for the formation of the club) and holding the AGM (this is a requirement of England Athletics to ensure that we are a democratically run club). 

Our core activities made a small loss of £38 I recommend that our annual membership fee remains at £10. Our club year runs from September the First.

Other Activities:
We are registered with HMRC as a “Community Amateur Sports Club” which gives the club tax free status, but members are NOT allowed to personally profit from any club activities.

All income from our trail races (apart from the organisers expenses incurred in putting on the event) is used primarily to subsidise the core activities of the club, cross country and relay entries and a float for kit purchases and secondarily for charitable donations as selected by the event organisers. We do ask that race profits are paid initially to the club which will then make the payment on behalf of the organiser to the selected charity. 

The christmas meal is charged at cost to members thus allowing them to bring family members. 

Our other activities had a surplus of £543, kit sales raised £394, relay entries cost £300, trail races raised £3509, charity donations totalled £3060 

Kit:
Kevin will be ordering kit in the near future, including new type long sleeved T-shirts, T-shirts and vests all of which can have your name on at a small extra cost. We also have caps with the new type logo.

Races:

Trail: We promoted 21 trail races last year, 98 of our members have taken part in trails. 
Saltmarsh 75 our A team was 2nd and our Elders team was 3rd 

Essex way our A team was 17th, the ladies 9th and the vets teams 3rd and 6th
Roach Valley Relay teams were 6th and 12th
Cross country: 48 of our members took part 

Essex league women were 9th, Vet women 19th, men 6th, Vet men 12th 

53-12 league seniors combined position of 4th and juniors were 7th 

Mid Essex League women were 2nd and men 5th 

both these last 2 leagues had a full turnout in every event.

Membership:
Our best ever year, finishing with 115 members

Xmas Party:
Katy and Sharon are organising this years event so look out for an email in the future to book your place.

Committee:
We are still hopeful of some fresh blood joining the few stalwarts who run our club, please contact me if you can help.

John Pettifer Chairman, Dave Game Secretary, Lorna Pettifer XC Manager, Kevin Payne Kit, Katy Rehal Saltmarsh, Lorna Pettifer Essex Way, Sylvia Game Membership, Dave Game Treasurer, Ian Foskew Mid Essex XC, Paul Scrivener Trail and XC Championships.

